Eccles Community Committee - 27th March, 2007


ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Link Project Centre,
Chadwick Road, 

Eccles.

27th March, 2007


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
8.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
J. Matthews (Westwood Park Community Association) - in the Chair

Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Lancaster, Mullen, Pooley, Potter and Sheehy

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association 


B. Holmes - Eccles Mothers’ Union


J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club


J. Rahman - Salford Link Project 


B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association 


J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorists and Access Association


A. Shahid - Salford Bangladeshi Association 


S. Baines - Friends of Winton Park


A. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association


OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


E. Partington - Westwood Park Community Association


J. Fothergill - Park Residents’ Association


A. Davies - Victoria Road Resident


K. Ryan - Salford Advertiser 


M. Redford - Irwell Valley Housing Association


J. Hiscocks - Higher Croft


H. Sheldon - Eccles Scouts and Guides/Eccles RFC 


J. Graham - Ellesmere Park Residents


A. Walters - Winton Festival  


A. Cooper - Monton/Ellesmere Park Resident


G. Faulkner - Eccles Joint Bowling Association 


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Reeves - Eccles Area Co-ordinator



M. Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate



A. Parker 
} Eccles Neighbourhood Team



J. Matthews
}



A. Morris - Eccles Sports Development Officer



K. Mulligan 
} Greater Manchester Police



J. Gorse
}



J. Faulkner
}



V. Halliwell - Salford Primary Care Trust

85.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Leslie Stone (Grange Residents’ Association), Maxine Coyle (Monton Village Community Association), Joyce Evans (Salford Pensioners), Harif Belim (Asian Community Link Project), Chris Sabinsky (Homestart) and Julie Blagden (Eccles Neighbourhood Manager).

86.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 23rd January, 2007, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

87.
COMMUNITY SAFETY ISSUES

The Committee received a presentation from Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan, which provided an overview of policing within the City of Salford, with particular reference to the Eccles area.  The presentation focused on a number of issues, the key ones of which were:-

· Crime statistics

· Establishment and manpower 

· Breakdown of police officers areas of activity 

· 856 5317 dedicated telephone number for non emergencies 

· Links to neighbourhood management 

· Greater Manchester Against Crime (GMAC) Initiative 

· Local Partnership Business Group (PBG) - replacing former community sector teams 


The Committee also received information with regard to the Safer Neighbourhood Policing Initiative.  This would see the creation of five safer neighbourhood areas across the City, with the Salford South Division combining the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards, together with Irlam and Cadishead.  The initiative had 176 police officers, and 96 police community support officers, dedicated to its work aimed to reduce crime and anti-social behaviour through the use of increased visible patrol, improved community access, and influence on policing, and at the same time improving public confidence.  Councillor Eddie Sheehy commented that the Safer Neighbourhood Policing Initiative was a positive thing, for both Eccles, and the City of Salford as a whole, and one which needed to be actively promoted in the local media.


A number of Members referred to the lack of a public desk at the new Eccles Police Station.  Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan replied a variety of police activities were based at the Eccles Police Station, and a front desk had not been included within the design for the building.  He went on to say that the front desk at the former Eccles Police Station on Green Lane, had not been particularly well used, and it had to be considered whether such a facility was an affective use of resources.  He, however, said that it was recognised that members of the community valued a public contact point, and it was proposed to establish regular drop in sessions, which would fulfil this need.  Inspector Jill Gorse reported that six locations, throughout the area, have been identified, were regular, but none permanent drop in sessions could be held.  These locations were still being examined, but more detailed options would be presented to both the Community Committee, and other interested parties in due course.


Reference was made to the future of the Home Watch Scheme following the departure of the schemes co-ordinator who was active in Eccles.  Inspector Jill Gorse said they were working on filling the gap created, but the public should see no drop in the service provided.  She went on to say that it was proposed to allocate one police community support officer per ward to act in the role as Home Watch Co-ordinators.


Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan responded to issues in relation to the operation of the Eccles pedestrianised area, particularly the problems with unauthorised vehicles entering it.  He said that proposals to upgrade the current CCTV system were being examined, these in turn would provide the facility to check registration plates so offenders could be identified and prosecuted.  Barbara Holmes said she recognised that the police could not patrol pedestrianised areas at all times, but suggested regular, and relatively short enforcement campaigns could be beneficial.   


Councillor Alan Broughton referred to problems with contacting the police using the 872 5050 telephone number.  Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan said it was recognised that there were problems with this contact number, but things were improving.  He went on to say that the issue of operational control rooms was one that both Greater Manchester Police, and the Greater Manchester Police Authority, were actively looking at.  


RESOLVED:
THAT Chief Superintendent Kevin Mulligan be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

88.
GREATER MANCHESTER FIRE SERVICES - ACTIVITIES

This item was withdrawn from the agenda.

89.
COMMUNITY JUSTICE SALFORD - UPDATE

Jeanne Jones and Brendan Beckett provided an update on recent activities of the Community Justice Salford Initiative.  The updates focused on two particular case studies, as well as contact between the initiative and the local community being vital to its success.  


An invitation was also extended to all members of the committee to visit the court, and those interested were asked to contact Caroline Earle.


RESOLVED:
THAT Brendan Beckett and Jeanne Jones be thanked for attending the meeting, and for the information provided.

90.
SPORTS DEVELOPMENT TEAM - REVIEW OF 2006/07 HOLIDAY


ACTIVITIES IN ECCLES

The Committee received a presentation from Amy Morris, the Community Sports Development Officer for Eccles, with regard to the activities undertaken by her and other members of Salford Community Leisure during the school holidays in 2006/07.  The presentation focused on the following key themes:-

· Staff 

· Programme

· Marketing 

· Venues 

· Attendances 

· Analysis of participants 

· Results and achievements 


Abdul Shahid referred to the apparent lack of young people from the Bangladeshi community taking up the opportunity to participate in any of the activities organised.  He said he would be willing to promote the activities with the Bangladeshi young people, in a bid to encourage their involvement.  Amy Morris replied that she would welcome such an approach, and it was one of the initiatives key aims to encourage, and increase attendance from all areas of the community, including those from an ethnic minority background.  Andrea Parker added that the possibility of promoting the projects in the Eccles Link Project Centre could be examined.


Councillor Eddie Sheehy said the holiday activities programme had been a great success, and said it was one that needed to be built upon, possibly by making it financially secure for a three year period.  He went on to suggest that the possibility of establishing associated activity programme for persons in the community aged 50 and over should be examined.  John Matthews commented that this was a topic that could be pursued through the Older Persons Task Group. 


Dr. Jarjis Rahman referred to the cost of using Eccles Fit City, which he suggested was often prohibitive for large groups of young people.  Amy Morris said this was recognised, and one which was being actively investigated, with a view to finding a remedy.


RESOLVED:
THAT Amy Morris be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

91.
ECCLES BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Committee received details of the current budget statement 2006/07, in respect of the devolved budget.  In addition, details were submitted on the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 23rd March, 2007, which recommend the action indicated, with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved budget allocated to the Community Committee:-

	
	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation

	(i)
	Salford Women’s Centre
	Towards crèche facilities and volunteer expenses 
	£1,322
	£1,322 approved

	(ii)
	Salford Dragon’s Basketball Club
	Towards new kit and venue hire 
	£900
	£900 approved

	(iii)
	Salford Link Project
	Provision of crèche workers, refreshments and running costs 
	£3,335
	£2,640 approved for crèche facilities only

	(iv)
	Oakwood Youth Club 
	Operation of an allotment project 
	£190
	£190 approved

	(v)
	Monton Juniors FC 
	Towards purchase of trophies and medals
	£500
	£500 approved 

	(vi)
	Deans Youth and Ladies FC
	Towards winter indoor training fees
	£812
	£812 approved

	(vii)
	Monton Village Community Association 
	Towards cost of annual Monton Village Festival 
	£911
	£550 approved 

	(viii)
	Yemeni Community Association 
	Towards provision of women’s fitness course
	£995
	£995 approved 

	(ix)
	Eccles Neighbourhood Team 
	For the cleaning and repair of Eccles cross
	£1,000
	£1,000 approved 

	(x)
	Phoenix Supported Employment Service
	To create disabled access to services premises 
	£1,104.50
	Deferred pending the submission of further information 



(It was noted that at the meeting of the Budget Group, the following persons declared an interest in the applications respectively indicated, and did not take part in the discussion or vote thereon, Councillor Alan Broughton, application number (vii), Gilbert Hearn, application number (ix), Barbara Holmes, application number (ix) and John Matthews, application number (ix))


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group held on 23rd March, 2007, and summarised above, be endorsed.




(2) THAT the Financial Position Statement 2006/07 in respect of the Eccles Community Committee devolved budget, be noted.

92.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

John Matthews reminded members that the next meeting of the committee to be held on 22nd May, 2007, would be the Annual General Meeting, at which the election of Chairman and Deputy Chair, together with appointments to the Budget Group would be made.  He asked that anybody who was interested in putting their name forward for any of these posts, should do so by contacting Mike Relph before the next meeting.

93.
ECCLES NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER’S UPDATE

Julie Blagden submitted a report providing an overview of activities during the past two months, which focused on the following key issues:-

· Eccles Community Sector Team and Anti-Social Behaviour Policy 

· Feedback from Task Groups 

· Barton Fairshare

· Safer, Stronger, Communities Fund 


John Matthews referred to the work of the various Task Groups and encouraged anyone with an interest to become actively involved with them.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

94.
BUILE HILL MANSION PROPOSALS

A briefing note was submitted providing details of a planning application which had been submitted by the Wilkinson Corporation, for a hotel, conferencing and leisure facilities in respect of the former Buile Hill Mansion, and adjoining land at Buile Hill Park.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

95.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR

(Previous Minute 75 - 23rd January, 2007)


John Matthews reported that at the last meeting it had been agreed that a special session be arranged for all interested parties, including members of the Community Committee, to receive a detailed briefing on the proposed Liverpool Road Corridor Strategy.  He said a date for this meeting had yet to be finalised, but arrangements were in hand, and members would be advised in due course.

96.
JOHN SNELSON

John Matthews referred to the sad death of John Snelson, a member of this committee, on 22nd March, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT a letter of condolence be sent on behalf of the committee to the family of John Snelson.

97.
RESIDENT ASSOCIATIONS

Joseph Graham raised the issue in the dwindling number of resident associations active in the Eccles area, and the reasons for this.  John Matthews said this was an issue of concern, and one which needed to be looked at.
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